
A Two-Fer
Good news all around!  Dad will be home soon (within a few
weeks).

Wednesday, the therapist had Dad come to the house for about a
half hour to see how he did in old surroundings.  While still
under guidance, he walked through the main floor…. though the
front door; to the bedroom, the bathroom, and the kitchen.  He
sat on his recliner and the couch.  Laid on the bed and got
into his dresser drawers and closet.  Sat on the loo and
stepped into and out of the shower.  He then sat at the
kitchen table and got into the cupboards.  All in all, what
you and I would consider menial tasks yet important to have
him do in order to see where is at in his progress.  Before
leaving, the therapist stressed the importance of motivation
and activity once he is released or he will be right back out.

Today, the siblings and I met to discuss ways in which we all
could make life easier for the two of them once he does come
home.  Thankfully, we collaboratively came up with a plan even
determining  our  holiday  gathering  schedule.   Tonight  at
dinner, I was amazed to learn that Dad is prepared to once
again go to the school ball games.  Until last spring, he and
Mom went all over as she drives the bus and keeps the book for
volleyball, boys AND girls basketball, and softball.  Last
spring, he fell off the bank wagon and had no interest at all
in attending.  His desire to go shows (I believe) that he is
indeed ready and willing to return to his old routine.

 

In other news, I have been offered and accepted the coveted
role of Mr. Sawyer in Miracle on 34th Street.  This afternoon,
the full cast and director Mare met to watch the glorious 1947
classic…  even  if  it  is  only  the  last  day  of  September.
 Throughout the movie, several cast members asked if I would

https://www.tangents.org/community-theatre/a-two-fer/


be portraying Kris Kringle, himself.  While playing Santa
would  be  a  fun  opportunity,  I  think  the  villainous
psychologist  will  make  for  an  even  more  fun  challenge.
 Searching the archives, I noticed that the last performance I
was  in  with  a  theatre  company  was  October  17,  2010  as
Barrymore  in  Hound  of  the  Baskervilles.   Last  weekend’s
adventure  was  something  else  entirely.   However,  while
watching the movie I see ALOT of opportunity for a memorable
character to develop.  Time to grab the erasable highlighter
that I received in October 2009 after a performance of You
Have the Right to Remain Dead.

great and beautiful marvelous things are happening!


